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The summer months have flown by.  Time to gather our thoughts and move toward the 
Election Assembly next month.   

• I have remained in touch with the Ad Hoc Committee for review of Alateen 
Requirements and Guidelines.    

• The Ad Hoc on Policy Review met in Syracuse last week and completed our 
review.  Clarified voting procedures.  Created motion ballots that follow the 
design used at the WSC (World Service Conference).  Encourages use of KBDM. 
(Knowledge Based Decision Making) 

• At the request of a member, we also reviewed the Spending Guidelines.  After 
discussion, we wrote some clarifying statements and made one other change.  It 
was felt that we are in line with our guidelines after looking at after looking at 
several other Areas. 

• Have had a response from two Action Committees about the discussion on 
keeping the committees or changing to something else. 

• As always, keep in touch with our Delegate as to her needs. 
• Have sent information and a notebook to a new District Rep per her request.  

**Please remember that AWSC members should be building these notebooks 
with information for incoming Officers, Coordinators or District Reps and that 
they are to be passed on. 

• Written my Chair Chat Articles for the Northern HiLights. 
• Sent out reminder postcards for AWSC.  (amends for being late…the summer 

days went by too quickly!) 
• Printed and loaded mailbox with needed forms and checked supplies for 

hospitality. 
It is hard to believe that this is my last AWSC as Area Chair.  It has challenged me and 
been a great learning experience.  Thanks to each of you for your participation. 
 
Connie D. 


